
‭Principal’s Report - February 2025‬

‭The high school has been utilizing the time during late starts to update all curriculum‬
‭maps as well as develop pacing guides.  The pacing guides are designed to give a‬
‭general layout for the year with the obvious adjustments made from time to time.  These‬
‭will be put on the website.‬

‭Registration started at the end of January with Mrs. Mortenson meeting with all grades.‬
‭There may be changes as we move forward, but our goal is to have as many classes‬
‭available as possible along with as much flexibility to prevent too many conflicts for‬
‭students.‬

‭Our varsity One Act Play team competed at the Section tournament on February 1st.‬
‭While they did not place to move on to state, they did a tremendous job.  We will miss‬
‭the several seniors on the team this year.‬

‭The staff development day, MELT, was held at LQPV High School on January 20th.‬
‭There were many opportunities for staff to attend a variety of presentations.  Thank you‬
‭to the MRVED staff for a great day!‬

‭The mid quarter of quarter three is coming up on February 20th.‬

‭March will be a very busy month with concerts and contests for our music department,‬
‭an Arts performance of “The Giver”, and getting prepared for MCA and ACT testing.‬



‭AD Report - February 2025‬

‭Winter Sports Seasons are nearing or entering postseason competition.‬

‭Congrats to our Shadows Dance team for winning 1st place in both Jazz and High Kick‬
‭at the Section tournament last Saturday in Montevideo!  Pepfest will be this Thursday at‬
‭11:00 AM.   Jazz state competition will take place on Friday and High Kick on Saturday.‬

‭Thank you to many people for their help and work at the Conference Individual‬
‭Wrestling tournament held on February 1st.  The day went very smoothly and we heard‬
‭good things throughout the day.  We are busy getting ready to host the Section 3AA‬
‭Individual Tournament on February 22nd.‬

‭Basketball teams will begin postseason play in the near future.  Wrestling team playoffs‬
‭begin this Thursday and continue Saturday if they win.‬

‭Again, another thank you to all the workers who help make events go every week!  If‬
‭anyone is interested in helping in the future in any aspect, please contact myself,‬
‭Chelsie Bothun, or Carrie Kleven.‬




